NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners
Barbara O'Brien Patrick Kiniry Jacqueline Walker
Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date: September 18, 2018

Commissioners: Barbara O'Brien: Jacqueline Walker; Patrick Kiniry

Attendees: Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water

Cheryl Mayberry, Select Board

Jacqueline Walker was not in attendance.

Commissioners Meeting called to order at 7:18 pm by Com. O'Brien

Minutes of Sept. 11, 2018 meeting were accepted as written...

Cheryl Mayberry:

Ms. Mayberry attended the meeting to update the Commissioners on the Grant monies requested through USDA. \$700,000 has been set aside for North Walpole Village to apply for. This plus money from EWAG will make available to the Village of \$1.5 million. Commissioners motioned to approve that Ms. Mayberry contact Jeff McClure and start the application for these monies. Due to recent test results, Ms. Mayberry was advised to ask Mr. McClure about various alternate plans, such as Charcoal and/or green sand.

Commissioners also discussed water quality and discharge with Ms. Mayberry.

Commissioners advised Ms Mayberry that they were surprised to notice that the hydrant to supply water to the Village Park had been installed. The Commissioners had offered to supply much of the parts needed to help reduce the cost to the Town but were never contacted.

FIRE:

Chief presented invoices totaling \$2,249.00 which were approved by the commissioners. Chief noted that the Smokey Bear Fire Danger sign has been shipped and should arrive soon. He will contact Dig Safe about the area it will be placed and the Village ZAO about getting a permit for the placement.

Chief advised that the open Lt Position remained open but a decision would be forthcoming by this weekend.

Chief asked Com Kiniry when they could get together to review the proposed specifications for the new vehicle.

WATER:

Commissioners requested the Water Operator to proceed to shut of the water to properties that continued to have outstanding water invoices. There are eight.

Bob noted that 1164 Main Street has asked to have a new water meter installed. Due to mouse infestation in the filter of the generator, Bob has devised a screen which he feels will prevent future nest buildings.

MISC:

Com O'Brien contacted the Town Road Agent concerning backed up Storm Drains on Ash Street and a large hole in the middle of West Street. He advised that he would attend to the problems immediately.

Motion by Com O'Brien, Seconded by Com Kiniry to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm. Two in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
William H. Moses

Approved:

Barbara O'Brien, Chair

Patrick Kiniry

Note: These are unapproved minutes. Any corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's meeting.)

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.